Department of Physics
Minutes of 2nd Board of studies meeting held on 18-02-2016
The 2nd Board of studies meeting of the department of Physics was held on 18-02-2016 at
11:00 am in the Department of physics, School of Sciences block. The meeting was Chaired
by Dr. H. Aleem Basha, Head, Dept of Physics. The following members attended the

meeting:
|
‘h Dr. H. Aleem Basha ‘ Chairman
|
Prof. P. F. Rehman Member
Prof. M. Sami i External member

Prof. P.K. Suresh External member

Dr. Rizwan ul Haq Ansari Member

Dr. Zeenat Fatima Member

The Chairman welcomed all the members of the board and briefed them about the activities
and progress of the department. He, then proposed the agenda of the meeting and item-wise
agenda was discussed.
The following issues were discussed and resolved by the board members: '

1. Syllabi for the B.Sc (General/Hons) Programmes for the 2014-17 batch was

approved.

2. The Proposed CBCS for the B.Sc (General/Hons) programmes according to the UGC

guidelines was approved.

3. Semester wise course structure for the B.Sc (General/Hons) programmes for the 2015-

18 batch was discussed and approved.

» The B.Sc (General) strucuture and syllabus for the 2015-18 batch was approved by the
members. |
» However the members suggested that, for B.Sc (Hons) the project and the semianr
component in the V and the VI semester should not be included. Hence, the project and the
seminar components are removed from the syllabus and the total no. of credits are modified
acordingly.

4. The next item discussed was the proposed Bridge course for the madrassa students,

the external members appreciated the concept of the bridge course. It was decided to



have a two semester bridge cousre and the syllabus for the bridge course was

discussed extensively and approved.

» The syllabus was decided keeping in mind the level of students entering the course.
» There will be Theory and Laboratory component for each semester.
» Each paper will have 04 credits and 01 credit corresponds to 25 marks.
» There will be only term end eaxmination for the theory part and no internal assesment.
» There will be no final exam for the laboratory and the Laboratory perfomance will be
evaluated based on the internal assesment.
» It is planned to have four experiments per semester and the titles of experiments have also
been finalised. :
5. The members suggested names of the experts for the panel for evaluation and paper

setting and the same was approved.

6. The Head suggested to have the Baord of studies meeting in the next semester to
finalise the contents of the titles approved for the B. Sc (General/Hons) 2015-18 batch

and the same has been agreed by the members.

At the end of the meeting Head, dept of physics thanked the members for their inputs and
suggestions on the various items discussed during the meeting.

Signatures of the members:
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